Appendix B

The Corporation of the Town of Kingsville
2021 Division Road North

Kingsville, Ontario N9Y 2Y3

Phone: (619) 733-2306

www.kingsville.ca
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MANAGER'S COMMENTS REQUIRED BY: March 29, 2019
Patio File NO. CAFE/01/119

SCHWARZKOPF INVESTMENTS CORP
19 MAIN STREET EAST
PLAN 184 TO 185 PTLOT 3
ROLL# 150-06200

Location Of Land And Purpose Of Application: The property owner proposes to enter
into an agreement with the Town for the construction of a seasonal sidewalk patio and
boardwalk fronting onto Main Street East.

As seen on the skeich the patio is proposed to extend into the municipal right-of-way with
a size of 10 ft. x 20 ft. A boardwalk would need to extend around the patio and have a
width of 4 ft. for the extension of the sidewalk. The boardwalk will occupy two parking
spaces along Main Street East. This patio design is the same one that was approved for
the former Bridge House in 2016 but never implamented.

An agreement and annual fee including the cost of the planters, set-up and removal and
rental of the parking spaces is necessary.

The patio is proposed to be licensed by the AGCO. The main building iz currently
licenced.
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If you require further information regarding the above mentioned file, please feel free
to contact Robert Brown, Manager, Planning Services. March 15, 20198
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April 10, 2018

Taowm OF Kingsville,

Pleasa accept this letter as the attached comments from ihe Kingsville BIA
regarding the: Patia Fil No. CAFEAN A8 for Schwarzkopf Investments Conp,

The Board of Managers both reviewed and discussad the applicalion for the
gidewalk patlo.  Through this discussion the Board raised concemn regarding the
lozs of curbside parking in the inbares! of all businesa. in downtown Kingsuille:

The Board respectiully asks consideration and research be conducted with the:
fallowing two kdeas to potentially assist with fubune patio requests and needs.

« Identify and implement a barier solulion to allow for the patio area that
gan ke easlly removed and stored when the patio & not in wse., For
example, if a restaurant is only open in the late afternoon and avening the
parking would still be svailable during the daylime hours.

« Considar allowing restaurants that request patios to position sealing on
the sidewalk during certain times of the day to allow for addilional seating
but not require the use of parking spots.  Certainly accessibility to
pedestrians |s a priority. However, if this is an oplion for locations with
broader sidewalk areas can it be considerad?

Thank you kindly for your time and consideration of the response from the
Kingsville BlA Board of Managers.
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Christina Basial
BlA Coordinator

CC: KIMGSWILLE TOWM COLUMCIL



